
TRANSMITTAL: CASH COLLECTION 
       Board of Education 
       Beverly Hills, CA  
        
         February 10, 2015 
       
       SUBMITTED FOR YOUR APPROVAL 
         
 
       _____________________________ 
       Gary Woods 
       Superintendent of Schools 
 
 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
 

FROM:  Mark Keriakous 
   Director of Fiscal Services 
 
 

SUBJECT: Collection Report # 14 (14-15) 
 
                         
 

On the reverse side is a list showing cash received by the District during the period of January 26, 2015 
through February 4, 2015 in the amount of $90,794.22.                            

                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



      
 

                      


